WOLFEBORO BOARD OF SELECTMEN
SPECIAL MEETING
MINUTES

Tuesday, November 25, 2014

Members Present: Chairman Linda Murray, Vice-Chairman Sarah Silk, Dave Senecal, Dave
Bowers, and Brad Harriman.

Member Absent: None
Staff Present: Town Manager David W. Owen

Chairman Linda Murray convened this special meeting at 5:45 PM. The only item of business
on the agenda of this special meeting is to approve and sign the property tax warrant so that the
Tax Collector can send out the property tax bills.

Town Manager David Owen explained that the Town received its new official tax rate from the
Department of Revenue Administration (DRA) yesterday (Monday, November 24, 2014). The
Town’s new total property tax rate is $13.01/thousand dollars of valuation, up 18 cents from
$12.83 last year. Of that amount, $4.79 is the portion attributable to the Town, which is up 6
cents per thousand from $4.73 last year. The portion attributable to the schools is up 10 cents,
and the portion due to the County is up 2 cents.

With that explanation, Sarah Silk then moved to approve and sign the Warrant for the Property
Tax Levy in the amount of $13,235,019.50, which was seconded by Dave Bowers. The motion
was approved unanimously, and the Selectmen then signed the warrant for the property tax levy.
With no further business to transact, it was moved by Dave Senecal to adjourn the meeting,
which was seconded by Sarah Silk. The motion was approved unanimously, and the meeting
adjourned at 5:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

David Owen, Town Manager



